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BUDC Downtown Committee
Wednesday, April 15, 2020

Via Conference Call
8:30 a.m.

Revised Agenda

1. Approval of Minutes from January 15, 2020 (Action) (Encl.)

2. Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park – Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation Grant Agreement #3
(Action)(Encl.)

3. Buffalo’s Race For Place – General Update (Informational)

4. Downtown Infrastructure – General Update (Informational)

5. BBRP Loan Program – General Update and Discussion (Informational)

6. Waterfront Development – General Update (Informational)

7. Queen City Pop Up – Technical Assistance Discussion (Informational)

8. Partner Updates (Informational)

9. Adjournment (Action)







Item 2

MEMORANDUM

TO: BUDC Downtown Committee

FROM: Brandye Merriweather, BUDC Vice President – Downtown Development

SUBJECT: Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park - Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation
Grant Agreement #3

DATE: April 15, 2020

The BUDC Board of Directors has previously authorized BUDC to accept grant finding for efforts related
to the redevelopment of the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park. BUDC has recently submitted an
application for additional funding to the Wilson Foundation for costs related to a new pedestrian bridge.
BUDC has received notice that our grant application was approved by the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr.
Foundation for an award in the amount of $5.97 million. The grant award will cover costs associated with
the design and construction of a signature pedestrian bridge that will connect the adjacent neighborhoods
to Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park, ensuring a safe, attractive and more inviting entry to the newly
transformed park.

ACTION

I am requesting that the BUDC Downtown Committee make a recommendation to the BUDC
Board of Directors to authorize BUDC to accept the $5.97 million grant from the Ralph C.
Wilson, Jr. Foundation for costs associated with the design and construction of the pedestrian bridge at
Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park; and to authorize the BUDC President or BUDC Executive
Vice President to take such actions as are necessary to implement this authorization.
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BBRP Loan Status Report
April 15, 2020

Loans Paid Off Date Closed Amount
Elm/Michigan (Planning Mill)
Main & Cathedral Development

6/11/2014
6/15/2016

$750,000
750,000

$1,500,000

Loans Outstanding Date Closed Amount

Phoenix Brewery Apartments1

Alexandre Apartments2

3/16/2016
5/5/2017

$750,000
750,000

$1,500,000

Loans Approved to Date

Funds Available for Lending

$3,000,000

$8,000,000

Potential Loans in the Pipeline
Determined Consistent by
Downtown Committee Amount Requested

Tier 1: Expected funding Q2 2020
TRICO

Tier 2: Expected funding after Q2 2020
523 Main Street
McCarley Gardens
Heritage Point

March 2016

January 2017
January 2018
October 2018

$750,000

750,000
750,000
750,000

$2,250,000

Total Potential Loans in the Pipeline $3,000,000

1 Balloon payment due May 31, 2020. 3-month extension approved by the Loan Committee on March 26, 2020.
2 Balloon payment due May 1, 2020. 1-month extension approved by the Loan Committee on March 26, 2020.
Loan serviced by NYBDC. BUDC’s participant amount was $375,000.


